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  Dr Dixit & Dr Kolla

Joint Patient Participation/Practice Team Meeting
Tuesday 24th March 2015
Minutes
Attendees: Dr Dixit, Dr Kolla, Dr Rowlands, DG (PM), KJ(Clinical Admin Assistant), JG (Medical Receptionist), SM (Medical Receptionist), LW ( Medical Receptionist) RW ( Medical Receptionist)
LD (Secretary) {minutes}, 

TB (Male Patient Group member), KC (Male Patient Group Member)

Apologies MB (Female Patient Group Member) JG ( Male Patient Group Member)
1. Welcome & Introduction
DG welcomed and thanked everyone for attending today’s meeting and introduced Dr Rowlands our new GP Registrar, who will be working with us for the next six months.
The patients were thanked for giving up their time to attend today’s meeting and for their continuing support and comments, suggestions/agreement with the survey and meeting attendance which is invaluable and greatly appreciated. 

DG informed the group that despite advertising, there have been no further expressions of interest to attend today’s meeting or to become a member of the Patient Group. However, to note following the meeting 3 patients have expressed an interest to RW to attend our next meeting. Their names will be placed on the register and they will be invited to attend future meetings.
There have also been no expressions of interest to join our virtual group.

Action: 

Continue with the promotion through posters, the practice leaflet and the website.  Increase promotion during events such as “flu clinic” days or “baby clinics” and word of mouth.
2. Significant Events
DG - informed the group of one significant event which had occurred involving an invitation sent out by the Child Health Department. The invitation had been sent out to the parent of a 4 yr old for his pre-school booster immunisation and she had been asked to attend Victoria Road Health Centre. His mum had taken the day off work, but on arrival at the health centre was told that she should not have received this invitation as she had change GP practice and the invitation was to her old GP Practice.  The patient and her son had actually left her old Practice more than 3 years ago. Raising this with the Child Health Department we questioned why the patient’s details had not been updated on their database as it was our understanding that once patients changed GP’s or and address this was immediately changed on the spine. However, Child Health reported that this only happens if they actually enter the Child Health Record then they are alerted to the fact. All invitations are sent electronically so in this case no one had actually checked that the patient had moved GP’s.
In order to relieve the situation the Practice Nurse reduced her lunch break and the child was given an appointment for that day as his mum had taken time off work and we did not want to cause her any further undue stress.
Action: DG reported this on SIRMS in order that Child Health could perhaps look at their procedures to prevent this happening to other children in the future.
Practice staff - When processing new registrations or change of address for children under 5 to send an email to the Child Health Department to alert them to change the personal details on their system too.

3. Annual Review of Complaints
There have been 5 written complaints in total in the past year. DG highlighted that the all of the complaints had been dealt in accordance to the practice complaints procedure. 4 of the complaints were resolved. One formal complaint was still not resolved which was being handled jointly with City Hospitals.
DG informed the group that during the past year the Practice have received many compliments about the staff, thank you cards and thanks of gratitude for the care provided which far out way the complaints.

The patient group also commented and said they were very happy with the care  provided and passed on their thanks to the GP’s and the reception team that they were all doing a ”good job”.

Action: none required
4. New computer system
The New upgraded computer system was installed in May 2014 and the installation and training went smoothly. The staff got to grips with the new software quite quickly and no major incidents have been reported.
Action: Complete
5. Friends and Family Test
DG informed the patient group of the Friends and family test. From 1st December 2014, all GP Practices are required to undertake the NHS Friends and Family Test (FFT). This test is a feedback tool to support the fundamental principle that people who use NHS services should have the opportunity to provide feedback on their experience that can be used to improve service. This is a continuous test and is not a one off survey. Patients can complete the test online, download a copy of the form or complete a form which is available on the reception desk. KC and TB said they had both completed one of the forms.
DG explained that each month the figures have to be collated and reported to NHS England. The Practice also has a responsibility to publish the findings.

Current friends and family figures show

75
Extremely Likely

32
Likely

 5
Neither Likely or Unlikely

 5
Unlikely

 6
Extremely unlikely

KC and TB said they had both completed one of the forms.

Whilst we are pleased that the majority of patients would be extremely likely to recommend the Practice we are aware that 11 patients would be unlikely or extremely unlikely to recommend us!

We are continuously trying to improve our service and only with valuable feedback can we identify areas that need improvement.

 Action: Continuous monitoring and reporting
6.  Telephone Consultations
The discussion centred on the Telephone Consultation System.
DG informed the group that the actions to advertise the telephone consultation system had all been achieved.

The patient’s group members had all personally experienced the telephone triage and have found it efficient and effective and a very positive experience.
KC did say that his wife did not like it at all and preferred face to face appointments.
DG explained that the telephony team still had not started work on the voice mail program despite repeated requests.

From April there are going to be some significant changes to the system by the telephony team-  mainly support charges and changes to the call charges which the practice had never had in the past.

DG discussed with the group the Proposal to reduce the number of options down to only 2 or 3 to make it more user  friendly-
For example 

1 for appointments and home visits

2 for any other queries

3 for secretarial queries.

The group agreed that patients usually use the quickest option for them anyway so having fewer options could be more efficient
Action:

DG will contact the telephony team for advice on how to streamline the system to make it more user friendly and accessible for the patients.
Dr Kolla explained that telephone consultations should be greeted as a positive thing as this has reduced waiting time significantly. Some issues are resolved over the telephone whilst the patient is on the telephone and patients, who require to be seen, are seen and the waiting time is based on their clinical judgement – it might be the same day and, if not, patients are seen on the next day at the latest. The practice still continues to offer face to face appointments for routine appointments, which are bookable by the reception staff and are also available to book using patient on-line access, but patients may have to wait longer!

Dr Kolla suggested ways of how to explain to patients what telephone consultations are and how they can benefit both the GP and the patient.
Dr Dixit commented he feels that the patient’s perception of the telephone consultation is to make the GP’s job easier. However, they don’t understand that  as GP’s they are able to deal with more patient problems and  that in his opinion the telephone consultation can actually take longer than a routine face to face consultation as he does not have the patient in front of  him so needs to explore  a more detailed history. However, they are aware that some patients do need to have the physical face to face contact with their GP and that is why we still offer some face to face appointments.
Action:

DG will type up a statement from the GP’s and post on the website page and display in the surgery.

Patient Survey Results review – 101 respondents returned this year’s survey  from 150 handed out
 Both TB and KC said that they had completed the survey!
Respondents age range was between  16 -75+ 
Aware of the telephone consultation system
   99%
Like the telephone consultation system
   41%
Fits in with lifestyle



   45%
Speak to a GP Urgently same day telephone appointment 38%
Find it easy to get through to the surgery by telephone 75%
Doctor listens to you 81%

Spends enough time with you 68%  
Answers your questions 63%
Nurse Listens to you 97%

Spends enough time with you 96%
Answers your questions 95%
Do you find the Receptionists?

Friendly 98%



Efficient 92%

Able to explain changes 88%
Satisfied with the overall service 82%
The overall feedback in satisfaction are good. The Group and the Team are very pleased with the positive results.
However, we are continuously trying to improve our service and only with valuable feedback can we identify areas that need improvement.

Full survey results available by request from 

doreen.galloway@gp-a89012.nhs.uk
7. SCCG + Washington Locality Patient Group Participation Feedback
Members of our patient group had previously been actively involved in both the SCCG patient group and in trying to form the Washington Locality Group.
However, KC and TB gave feed-back that the Washington Locality Group never really got off the ground and appears to have been disbanded.

KC said he had withdrawn from future invitations for the Sunderland City Wide group, as he felt it was quite political and seemed to be following affixed agenda was not quite sure why they were there!

TB said he and MB had attended one more meeting earlier in the year but again the meeting seemed to be hijacked by another neighbouring Group and felt they were being told what to do rather than having an opinion or decision making! 
They both had been really keen to be involved and to have a voice!  They feel that the patient groups have been demoralised and everything is now target driven rather than concentrating on patient care!  They had not attended any since.
     The members of the patient group expressed their thanks to the GP’s and the team for the   

     Opportunity to be involved in the group and the meeting and had very much enjoyed the meeting.                                                                                         
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